JUNCTION CITY PUBLIC SCHOOLS

DONALD A. MCCONNELL, SUPERINTENDENT
JUNCTION CITY, KANSAS

May 14, 1946

Dr. F. C. Allen Director Physical Education Kansas University Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Dr. Allen:

You will, no doubt, be interested in knowing that we employed Forrest M. Hardacre as our football and track coach and physical education instructor for our Junior-Senior High School. We are very enthusiastic about Mr. Hardacre's coming here and we feel that he should be reasonably successful.

I want to take this opportunity to thank you for your recommendations, also for the appointment you made for me with Miss Hoover in the physical education department. However, she did not have any candidates for us in girls physical education.

Most cordially yours,

Superintendent of Schools